October 24, 1968

Mr, John E. White,
Box 1179,
Merritt, B. C.

Dear John:
Thanks for your letter of October 22.

In vegard to your present difficulty of keeping in touch with Roger
Caven, I have also asked George Richardson, Barringer's Vancouver office
manager, to tell Roger to advise you by phone re his curgent progress or
difficulties whenever he has the opportunity t¢ do so. G. Richardson tells
me, from weports he has received fgom Roger, that the latter Las only skipp=-
ed two one~half day periods since starting on the Toe group, but did not
give dates. Mist be one elusive Frenchman you have there = or there's
something good at Paradise Lake that we cdon't know about!

; ' (o

1 would guess that the initiol Toe I.P, anomaly at 26 H,,Zé'u is the
one receutly verbally reported by phone; however, I will be looking forward
to getting fuller information on this via his pending sections, with your
comments regarding the related ge:logical-geochemical details. 1 am also hope~
ing thact the I.P, indicates mineralization in the general zone of our princi-
pal geochem anomalies = specifically within no's. *1' and'2' zones as deline-
ated by Fabian.

In cyour next progress report wold you indicate the current extent
‘of 1.P. coverage, as well as the other details; a small scale grid map, on
which the consecutive coverage and principal anomalous areas could be shown
from periodeto=period, might provide the simplest way to repeat this.

Referring to my October 17 letter to you, I think that, in addition
to halting the I.P. for preliminary appraisals on the 8W line, we should also
provide for rumning & full check on one of the strongest Geo~X lines~such as
line 15700 E or, if access gets difiilcult, line 0100 E at least. We should
have this as a check on their work.

In regard to the proposed westerly extensions of the Toe grid, you
may find line-cutting here very difficult (burn area?); if this is the case
we ggggg get by with lines at 1600' spacing and I.P, on maximum spreads
(800" - 1200' 7). This could reduce intermediate line~cutting to specific
intervals.
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Also, John, let me know as soon &s possible i you think you may re-
quire any supplementary geologilcal reports for asseassment-filing pumposes,
in addition to the Barringer I.P., and Bondar-Clegg geochem. reports, which
you will have.

In wnnection with the Douglas Lake Cattle Co., rights and rvestrice
tions, to what extent would Lots 607 and 636 cut into our Mal~Chal gridl
1 assumc that they would hold the base-metal (Cu, Pb. Zn, etc.) rights on
these lots, end only the gold=silver vights could be claimed by the Comapany
fAre there any otier lots in our claime area carrying these restrictions.

Interesting to learn that the Kamioops Land Office closes at 33100
pemtay this would allow about two effective houge per day after coffee breaks:

How's hunting = got any geophysicists yet?
I ;

Best regavrds,

13 k4 [ S E% sy o
Ws ¥ Sharp, P« Eng.



